
EXTRACT FROM ACADEMIC STANDARDS AND QUALITY ENHANCEMENT COMMITTEE 


13 March 2019

19.19
ENGLISH LANGUAGE POLICY FOR ADMISSIONS TO TAUGHT COURSES

Ms McEvoy presented a paper from the Qualifications Working Group (Global Engagement) regarding English Language Policy (Paper No ASQEC/19/5).  

The policy paper set out how the requirement for English Language competency was assessed for international applicants for admission to undergraduate and postgraduate courses at the University and QAHE and also for incoming exchange and study abroad students, in order to fulfil this aspect of the University’s General Entry requirements and the University’s responsibility as a Tier 4 sponsor.  It sought to bring together established practice in relation to approved qualifications and tests and give guidance on cases where an applicant did not hold a formal English language qualification, for example in relation to postgraduate applicants from majority or non-majority English speaking countries who had completed a University level qualification and on the purpose of QAHE’s online test for re-assessment of applicants.  

As a Tier 4 sponsor the University was permitted to make judgements on English Language competency and the paper would serve to demonstrate to UKVI the basis for responsible decisions.  Whilst the paper did refer to qualification currency, Ms McEvoy advised that the Global Engagement webpages provided the full reference detail on the acceptability of qualifications to fulfil English language entry requirements.

Professor Bartholomew welcomes the codification of policy and practice.  He noted that some aspects of the paper would benefit from greater clarity and Academic Office comments would be provided to Ms McEvoy to assist in this.

AGREED: 
that, subject to minor revision, the English Language Policy be endorsed and that the revised Policy be received by APAG to ensure that it was kept informed of this operational policy context.

EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
6 December 2006

06.255
English Language Requirements for Admission (Min 06.205)

The Committee noted that ADSSC at its October meeting had reviewed the University’s current English language requirements, taking account of advice received from the British Council and information on English language requirements across a range of UK institutions.

Senate had endorsed ADSSC’s recommendations that:

i)
the University’s standard English language entry requirement remain at IELTS 6.0 with the added provision that no individual band score (in the four bands of reading, listening, speaking and writing) be below 5.5;

ii)
Committee approval would be necessary for any deviation from the standard requirement; 

iii)
clear instructions regarding the required standard of English language would be provided to the sending institution for exchange students;

iv)
exchange students would be given the opportunity, on a voluntary basis, of attending a pre-sessional English language programme. 
